APPENDIX 2
Tramroad Meeting Notes - 19th January 2024

Present:  Craig Burdon (TOUCC), Eifion Jones (BBNP), Sam Harper (BBNP), John Jones (Grazier)

All met at The Henderson Hall 12:30pm followed by a site visit

1. SH stated the tramroad did not have heritage status, as other tramroads within Bannau Brychieniog.
2. CB pointed to the levels of damage caused by 4x4 usage and the displaced stones, also pointing to where the tramroad features were as opposed to the vehicle tracks.
3. CB also mentioned the damage caused during horse trekking events, where up to 50 horses use the tramroad in a single day.  Acknowledging the bridleway status.
4. EJ stated there was nothing BBNP could do to limit the damage these events cause due to the bridleway status.
5. All discussed obvious signs of damage and ruts caused by frequent vehicle travel.
6. CB outlined discussions that had been had in a previous meeting with Alice Thorne (BBNP), Sam Ridge (BBNP), Cllr Simon Baldwin and Cllr Craig Burdon.
7. JJ raised the issues of fly-tipping further up the tramroad and distress caused to members of the public by several dogs being run behind a 4x4 vehicle.
8. CB discussed the issue of flooding and storm events with the associated accelerated flows in vehicle ruts.  Pointing out the effects of water erosion in combination with wear from excessive vehicle travel.
9. SH and JJ suggested a change in land management on the NRW Estate might be a contributing factor.
10. JJ mentioned that there were drains further up the tramroad to take storm water.
11. SH outlined the measures taken elsewhere on the tramroad to restrict the use of vehicles.  These included block stone and a central concrete bollard.
12. Detailed discussions took place at the forestry boundary where there was once a pair of wooden gates, that were previously provided as part of the project work carried out by the Tramroad Forum.  Options for a barrier or physical restriction were explored.
13. JJ stated his only requirement for passage beyond this point would be in the autumn for hedge trimming only.
14.  Moving back towards the village one fields length the options for a physical restriction at this point were again explored.  CB stated that there had been a gate at this location over 30 years ago.  EJ felt this was a better location being narrower and closer to the village.
15. JJ stated, he would need more frequent access for a tractor here for the two adjacent fields.
16. SH agreed to work on a proposal for a physical constraint.
17. SH said any funding would be subject to approval from Judith Havard (Head Warden) and approval by Alice Thorne (Archaeologist).
18. CB thanked all attending for their time and support.  The meeting concluded.

